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THE ENLIGHT’NER 
April 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Majestic Glass Corvette Club 

2230 W Parkway Dr. Mount Vernon WA 98273  
(360) 424-6918 

  

Website:    http://www.majesticglass.org/ Email:   edgarmgcc@gmail.com 

              
https://www.facebook.com/majesticglasscorvette/

  

 
THE ENLIGHT’NER is a monthly publication of the Majestic Glass Corvette Club, incorporated in 1974 in the 

State of Washington. Mailing address is 2230 W Parkway Dr., Mount Vernon, WA 98273-5528.  

Statements and articles appearing in THE ENLIGHT’NER are those of the authors and do not necessarily 

reflect the views or opinions of the MGCC, its officers, or editor.  

The Majestic Glass Corvette Club provides local charitable support to organizations in Snohomish, Skagit, 
Island, and Whatcom Counties as well as to National non-profit organizations and families in need. Proceeds 

received from fund raising activities that include hosting of Annual Car Shows, etc., are used for this purpose. 
The distribution of funding is reviewed and approved by the membership.  

MGCC utilizes Multi-Use Radio Service (MURS) radios set to Channel 3 (151.940 MHz) and sub-code (CTCSS) 3 (74.4 

Hz) for communication on club trips and at club events. 

Our club sponsor is:  Rallye Auto Sales, 1010 Old Highway 99 North Rd, Burlington, WA 98233. 

(360)757-7770.   https://rallyeauto.com/  

Club Supporters are: Corvette Alley, 1103 – 23rd St., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 299-9303 ,  

Village Pizza, 807 Commercial Ave., Anacortes, WA 98221. (360) 293-7847 or 293-8009  
 

 
 

2019 CLUB OFFICERS  
PRESIDENT---------------------------- LINDA GILBERT  

VICE-PRESIDENT-------------------- SANDY RUCH 
SECRETARY--------------------------- KRISTIE SWEET  
TREASURER--------------------------- DOUG GILBERT  

APPOINTED POSITIONS  
  Activities-------------------------------- All Members  

  Web Master---------------------------- Bill Amman  
  Statistician------------------------------ Bill Ruch 
  Car Shows------------------------------ Open  

  Elections-------------------------------- Karen Amman  
  Newsletter Editor--------------------- John Lucke  
  Membership---------------------------- Kristie Sweet  

  Sergeant at Arms--------------------- Bryan Pierson 
  PAO-------------------------------------- Bill Amman  

 

MEETING SCHEDULE:  
 

Tues. Apr. 9, 7:00 Coconut Kenny’s, Burlington 

Tues. Apr. 23, 7:00 Village Pizza, Anacortes 
 

ACTIVITY SCHEDULE:  

Sat. Apr. 13, Tulip Festival / Not-So-Impromptu Parade,  
       La Conner 
 

Sat. Apr. 27, Best Corvette Show by a Dam Site,  
       Wenatchee Valley Corvettes  
 

OTHER ACTIVITIES : 

Sat. Apr. 27, Tulip Rallye Burlington WA 253.845.2424  

April Birthdays 

  4     Gene Hitt            16     Sherry Brickner 

11     Ron Wagner        21    Jack Duncan 

11     Susan Yahns       27     John Phillips 

15     Kristie Sweet      30     Joann Carmen  
 

April Anniversaries 

  5     Dennis & Dalene Somerville 

29     Mel & Linda Pau l 

http://www.majesticglass.org/
mailto:edgarmgcc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/majesticglasscorvette/
https://rallyeauto.com/
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Minutes: 

Minutes of the March 12, 2019 meeting at Coconut Kenny’s,  

in Burlington 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by the president. 

Members in attendance were (27): 

Bill & Karen Amman, Lonnie & Marlene Anderson, Richard & 

Betty Carey, Frank & Maureen DePuy, Jack Duncan & Joann C, 

Doug & Linda Gilbert, Susan & Jack Harrison, Doris & Gene Hitt, 

Steve & Irene Johnson, Bill Langley, Dale & Patti McAtee, Bryan 

Pierson, Bill & Sandy Ruch, Kristie Sweet, Mike Yahns. 

The minutes were read and approved. 

The treasurer’s report was given. 

Membership (52) 

Visitors: Max Bettman, 2014 Corvette he just got in December, 

lives in Camano. 

Ron, Roger & Susan from Corvettes Unlimited of Bellingham.  

 Old Business: 

Linda spoke with Doyle, he has the banner almost ready. They 

spoke about the July 4th car show. That will not happen, don’t 

want to interfere with City of Sedro Woolley’s car show. We will 

go through the parade and have lunch. Bryan has volunteered his 

house. He has everything already taken care of.  Doyle will speak 

with the city to see if they want to do another car show to benefit 

the schools. He would like to give away money at that show such 

as $300 for first, $200 for second, $100 for third. Maybe gift 

certificates. While Linda was there, she visited her 64. The new 

owner wants $69,500 for it if anyone is interested. 

 New Business: 

Coconut Kenny’s has remodeled their meeting rooms so the wall is 

open. The manager will make sure that no one is in the adjoining 

room during our meeting. They would like to keep us there. If this 

doesn’t work out, we will look for a new spot. 

Ron & Roger from Corvettes Unlimited of Bellingham spoke to us 

about their club which started in 1996. Their club would like to 

form a partnership with our club. They appreciate us for showing 

up at their show last summer. Since Bill Langley is also a member 

with us, he showed them how we run our show so theirs could be 

more successful. They have several outings they are planning and 

invited us to come along. They would like to join our events and 

caravan with us to Yakima. They have a dinner cruise monthly, 

they have invited us along on May 2 to Big Lake Bar and Grill. 

They leave Bellingham at 6pm. They have an autocross group 

which travels to events in WA and Canada. They are currently 

working on their website. Their show is August 17th. Their local 

Chevy dealer sponsors the Corvettes and they also have an open 

class. They are planning a picnic on June 29th and have also 

invited the Mark Club. Ron will email Linda more details. If you 

would like any information you can email Ron 

ron_sharik@hotmail.com. 

We discussed the Wenatchee show April 26th. Jack Duncan has 

attended and has warned us of the duck poop. The damn should be 

open. He said it’s a great show. We will be leaving from Petco, 

Friday April 25th at 10:00am. 

Bill Ruch showed us a picture from the USS Stenis. He and Sandy 

sent their son-in-law our club flag. They dressed up and took their 

picture with it. We have all agreed to donated $100 for a care 

package to be sent. 

New member Max Bettman was introduced and we made our 

introductions. Ron Sharik also joined our club. Welcome to Max 

and Ron and his wife Noriko. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm. 

Jokers up won by Gene Hitt. 

Next meeting will be March 26, 2019 at Village Pizza in 

Anacortes. 

 

Minutes of the March 26, 2019 meeting at Village Pizza in 

Anacortes 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by the president. 

Members in attendance were (25): 

Bill & Karen Amman, Nancy Burress, Richard & Betty Carey, 

Doug & Linda Gilbert, Susan & Jack Harrison, Doris & Gene Hitt, 

Ann Humphreys, John & Cynthia Lucke, Skip & Rita Nelson, 

Joanne Olson, Linda Paul, Bill & Sandy Ruch, Bill & Barbara 

Strowbridge, Kristie Sweet, Ron & Linda Telles. 

The minutes were read and approved. 

The treasurer’s report was given. 

Membership (53) 

Visitor:  Ron Jones from Camano Island, 2015 Corvette. 

Introductions were made. 

 Old Business: 

Discussed Coconut Kennys. After we left, Linda spoke with the 

manager. The group on the other side also complained about how 

loud we were. We will give them another try to see how it works. If 

it doesn’t we will look at another place, maybe Bob’s or 

Farmhouse. Flyers will cost too much. 

Ron from Corvettes Unlimited called Linda. He was looking for 

one of our flyers to copy for their show. It is only on line. He also 

said their tour director did not want to caravan with us to Yakima. 

They have another agenda. Bill Ruch will contact Ron for 

information on the dinner cruise to Big Lake Bar & Grill on May 

2nd. 

More info on the July 4th parade in Sedro Woolley to come. 

Linda has decided to not take on the Sedro Woolley show from the 

other club. We have enough going on. 

New Business: 

The La Conner parade is April 13th. No one expressed interest in 

attending. Will bring it up again at the next meeting. 

Discussed our car shows June 1st and 2nd. Linda suggested a 

committee to assign jobs and times. No one was interested in this. 

Everyone knows what they need to do. Nancy has volunteered be 

an alternate for anyone who needs a break.  
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Minutes of the March 26, 2019 meeting at Village Pizza in 

Anacortes (continued) 

Ron Telles & Frank will coordinate going back and forth as 

needs arise. Parking seems  to be the major issue. We will pick 

up our own trash. 

Bill Ruch will check into the trophies. Last year we spent 

$1750.00. The members approved a $2500.00 limit.  

Trailer Day is May 19th. 

Linda suggested she go with John to meet with Stephanie at the 

chamber. Maybe they can participate in their committee for the 

event.  

Joanne Olson is moving her b irthday party from August to 

September 14th. 

Sandy Ruch discussed the care center she works at. They 

would like us to bring our cars, it doesn’t need to be Corvettes, 

anything that the residents would enjoy and help them to bring 

back good memories. The center will provide hot dogs and 

hamburgers, we will bring drinks and side dishes. This is 

tentative for Saturday June 22nd 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 

Jokers Up won by Linda Telles. 

Next meeting will be April 9th at Coconut Kennys in 

Burlington. 

 

More car shows: 

June 1-2 – Our car shows in Anacortes 

June 7-9 - Yakima Valley Vettes “Vette-A-Bration” in Yakima. 

Lots are going, more info to come. 

July 14th - Skagit Casino car show. Register on line. There is a 

link on our website. They will only accept 350 cars. Leave Petco 

at 7:30am. 

June 16th – Berry Cool Car Show in Burlington. 

July 14th – Skagit Casino 

August 3rd – Special Olympics, Mount Vernon. 

August 17th – Corvettes Unlimited in Bellingham. 

August 24th – Wheels on the Waterfront in Everett. 

August 31st – Corvettes of Grays Harbor “Corvettes at the 

Marina” in Westport. 

September 21st, Fall Car Showdown at the Skagit County 

Fairgrounds. Free registration however there is a $3.00 entrance 

fee per car and $3.00 per person. 

The newsletter editor was informed by a senior member that on 

April 1
st

  some years ago Jim Reed made a motion to rename 

MGCC to  the Majestic Class Gun Club. 

 

 

The MGCC banner on board the USS John C. Stennis, (where’s Edgar?) 
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Corvette News: 

Dealers taking orders for 2020 Corvettes? 

Get your order in early! Reports from the Corvette Forum suggest that a customer in Canada was able to order a new C-
8 Corvette at his local dealer. News a while back indicated Kerbeck (and others) were taking pre-orders and taking 
deposits. Take your chances and hope they get the motor cradles and electrical buss fixes in (sort of like flying on a 
Boeing Max 8?). 

 

 

https://jalopnik.com/colors-options-for-mid-engine-corvette-detailed-in-app-1833499336 

 

Double Weekend at Sebring: 

https://jalopnik.com/colors-options-for-mid-engine-corvette-detailed-in-app-1833499336
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This year Corvette Racing participated in two events at Sebring raceway in Florida, the annual 12 hours of Sebring 
preceded by the 1,000 mile FIA World Endurance Chanpionship race.  

The single C7-R entry of Antonio Garcia, Jan Magnussen and Mike Rockenfeller finishsed 8
th

 in the WEC race and 

3
rd

 in the IMSA 12hour race. The second C7-R of C7.R of Oliver Gavin, Tommy Milner and Marcel Fässler finished 8th 
in the GTLM class after an early-race electrical issue cost them 11 laps. 

 
https://www.corvetteracing.com/category/news/  

 

 

For more cartoons! 

https://www.corvetteracing.com/category/news/
https://www.corvetteblogger.com/2019/03/09/saturday-morning-corvette-comic-just-a-quick-shower-before-we-go/
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Please check   http://www.majesticglass.org/  for more event information. 

 

http://www.majesticglass.org/
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